






� 

Motor vehicles are extremely advanced, long held consumer goods made from thousands of component parts. 
The complexity of motor vehicles, coupled with the wide range of conditions they experience during use, means 
they require routine inspection, regular servicing, and the periodic repair and replacement of component parts. As 
a result, new motor vehicles are generally supplied with express warranties in addition to those contained within 
the ACL, regular servicing is essential, and safety recalls and corrective actions are issued by OEMs from time to 
time as appropriate. 

The FCAI notes therefore that there is regular and ongoing customer service-related interactions between OEMs, 
dealer networks and new vehicle consumers. As noted above, a new vehicle purchase is accompanied by 
ongoing interactions with vehicle dealership personnel, contact with OEMs in relation to vehicle recalls (if 
applicable) and general availability for consumer enquiries. The FCAI suggests there is ample opportunity and 
multiple fora for consumers to access customer support. 

COMMENTARY • GENERAL PROHIBITIONS 

The FCAI does not support amendment to the ACL to address the specified unfair trading practices through the 
introduction of a principles-based general prohibition. 

The FCAI is concerned that a principles-based general prohibition in the context of the listed unfair trading 
practices would be necessarily broad, uncertain in its terms and application, and difficult to implement. The result 
of such a prohibition would see the addition of a further layer of regulation to existing and comprehensive ACL and 
industry code requirements and would be likely to result in increased compliance costs. 

The FCAI remains concerned that further regulation inappropriately applied to an already heavily regulated sector 
will have a chilling effect on continued innovation in product development and commercial interactions and add 
further costs to the supply of new vehicles into the Australian market. 

SUMMARY 

The FCAI notes that the unfair trading practices set out in the consultation paper are most relevant to commercial 
transactions which appear to be web-based or reliant on online interactions. This scenario is simply not the norm 
when purchasing a new motor vehicle, which is generally a considered and well-researched purchasing decision. 
OEMs are very cognisant of the existing consumer protections and prohibitions in the ACL, codes of conduct and 
other regulatory instruments. The FCAI is concerned that OEMs may be inadvertently captured in yet a further 
round of broad-brush regulation that is intended to address the practices of other sectors. 

The FCAI would be pleased to provide further information in relation to this submission it that would be of 
assistance. 

Yours sincerely. 

TonyWeber 
Chief Executive 
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